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Angelus Letter

28 April 2020

Monday of the Third Week of Easter

St. Peter Chanel

St. Louis Grignion de Montfort

Dear Parish Family,

Late in the afternoon yesterday, our Governor announced a plan for the gradual reopening of Ohio.  What that means for parishes is a bit complicated.  The mighty rumor mill is producing all kinds of information because of the complexity of the situation.  I imagine that those responsible for the opening up of parishes are pulling out what is left of their collective hair today trying to balance the many demands placed on them.  What will be the criteria for a parish to re-open?  When can this take place?  When we do open the gates, we know everybody else also will.  I can’t tell you how happy I am not to be a governor nor a bishop.  I can armchair direct the fate of Ohio all I want in the comfort of knowing that these decisions do not really affect anybody.  And I have been terribly blessed by a community that is supportive of the parish.  So I thank you and ask you to pray mightily for those responsible for making the calls for us to open. 

SOMETHING FOR YOU

The lilies that graced our altar at Easter are pretty much spent.  They have been placed in the south east entrance to the church.  If you would like some of them, please come and pick them up.  A good number of years ago, Catherine Paparella discovered we were throwing some of them away and planted them behind the rectory.  They still spout up every year and I cut them and bring them inside for the dinner table.  I just took a peek out there and they are starting to push their way up out of the ground again.  Get yours while they last!

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED

We have been made aware of or been contacted by a good number of people who are non-practicing or non-Catholics who have been touched by our outreach.  We have also been contacted by a good number of Catholics from outside our parish boundaries who have written in concerning their appreciation for all that we are doing as a parish family.  Please keep them all in your prayers.  May those who are open be moved to explore a relationship with Christ in His Church more deeply.
MASS ON THURSDAY

Fr. Anthony has asked me to pass along to you that his homily on Thursday will be geared a bit toward youth (since it would normally be our school Mass) and that the Mass will be at 8AM, not at 8:15.
ST. SEBASTIAN PAINTINGS VIDEO

Need something to fill some time?  I did a video on four of the St. Sebastian paintings that is available now on our parish’s YouTube Channel, https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0FM4PBnZG--2iVayQrFQ9w/videos
As of this morning, we (read: Ian) have produced 77 videos with more on the way.  Who would have thought we’d be getting so deep into this? If you are interested in supporting this “recording, broadcasting, live-stream” project, please contact Kathy Holaday (Foundation Director of Development) 330-803-0667 or holadayk@stsebastian.org
INTERESTING TIDBITS
BETWEEN THE RAINDROPS:  The Good Samaritan Center reports that throughout the whole COVID period, not once did it rain during their food distribution!
WANT TO VOLUNTEER?:    We have posted various ways for you to volunteer for your parish at home, outside and in the church.  If you are still looking for your niche, consider contacting the Good Samaritan Center to see if you can assist them.
PAT ON THE BACK FOR TEACHERS:  The situation is definitely not ideal, but from what I am constantly hearing from those who have the ability to compare what you are doing to other private and public schools, you are providing outstanding service!  Thank you!  Mr. Rohr has also been cited for his leadership through this uncharted territory.  Please include them in your prayers.  
CONCERT AT NOON THURSDAY:  A virtual organ concert of hymns you suggested will be live-streamed on our parish’s YouTube channel at noon on Thursday.  Join me if you can.
LOOKING FOR INNOVATIVE IDEAS:  We are looking for innovative ideas and suggestions since it is beginning to look as though we may have a couple of more weeks of distancing.  If you have any other ideas for what we can be doing as a parish, please send your ideas in to church@stsebastian.org.  
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Gerald Davis and Harry Schwab from our prayer list have passed away.  Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord.
Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: Elizabeth Clark, Cyndy Cook, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frances Sawaya, John Schultz, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.

 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Peter Chanel, pray for us

St. Louis Grignion de Montfort, pray for us
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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




